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April 1, 2018 

 

Greetings fellow NRC members, 

I recently saw a very timely quote.  “It’s easy to say goodbye when you’re 
staying.  It’s hard to say goodbye when you’re leaving.”  This is my last blast 
for the newsletter as my term ends on April 30.  Yes, I am staying and will 
continue to serve as advisor on the next board.  The last six months have in-
troduced me to many new and present members and created friendships 
that will last a lifetime.   

Even when you know what is coming, you’re never prepared for how it feels.  
In this case we know what or who is coming.  I welcome the new Board 102.  
This is a group of fun and committed  individuals who have volunteered to 
guide the NRC for the next six-month term.   

Finally, thanks to Board 101 for a great job.  They all made my job as Presi-
dent much easier.  Thanks to all of the current and graduate members for 
continuing to support the NRC by participating in the many activities.   
 

Rick Robison 

President, Board 101 

 

Activities Expenses    $  1,543  
Dance Expense             4,628  
Newsletter Expense          442 
Membership Expense       394  
Meeting Expense              800  
Admin & Misc.                   963   
Total Expenses       $   8,770 

 

Activities Income $ 1,815 
Dance Income    4,649 
Raffle Income       814 
T-Shirt sales                 990 
Dues     2,970 
 

Total Income        $ 11,238 

   

FEBRuary 2018 

Financial 

Summary 

Balance   $17,625 



 

 

 

Rick Robison, President of Board 101, called the meeting to order at 9:15 a.m., beginning with the 
Pledge of Allegiance. The new member table was welcomed.  
 

The meeting was interrupted by several clowns, a circus strong man, and the ring master of the NRC Cardboard Boat 
Team. These outrageous and altogether supercilious persons entertained the membership with jokes and fun, remind-
ing all that the Cape Coral Cardboard Boat Regatta is April 21st at the Bimini Boat Basin. They encouraged everyone 
to attend the event and to purchase T-Shirts to help finance the project. They finally left and the meeting resumed. 
 
President Robison recognized our newest group, the “Mixed Nuts.” 
 
Board 102 is being formed; we still need candidates for raffles and activities.  The incoming board is:   President- 
Mike Jones, 1st Vice President-Nancy Harmon, 2nd Vice President-Marc Weitzenkorn, Secretary-Jo Ellen Jones, 
Treasurer-John Stevens, AM Refreshments-Karen Cole, PM Refreshments-Fred Piecewicz, Photo Historian-Susan 
Oliver, Dance Reservations-Cherie Perine, Ladies Luncheon-Nora Hoover, Publicity-Steve Harmon, and Newsletter-
Scott Cruzen. 
 
It was noted that the Men’s Breakfast will meet as usual on the second Tuesday of the month at the House of Ome-
lets. The Newsletter is in error.  
 
Our speaker, Dana Brunett, the Cape Coral Economic Development Coordinator, discussed the economics affecting 
the Cape.  The city  is working to encourage development, improve our tax base and create jobs.  We are prospering 
as a “Foodie Town” with many good restaurants opening here.  Mr. Brunett talked about the improvements being 
made to commercial land and making sure these projects continue to improve our quality of life on the Cape.  Keltor, 
maker of electric control boxes, is new to the Cape but is already has plans to expand.  Aldi’s will be opening near 
Chiquita Blvd.   
 
Dawn Lavacque from the Friends of the Library gave us a history of the Library.  
She discussed the multiple programs available to the public and encouraged eve-
ryone to sign up with the membership drive.  Volunteer opportunities are availa-
ble for those interested. 
 
Updates were received from Activities, Ladies Luncheon, and the March Dance.  
The Treasurer and Secretary presented their reports, which were accepted with-
out correction. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30am. 
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G e n e r a l  M e m b e r s h i p  M e e t i n g s  

 

 

April 2018 

 

G e n e r a l  M e m b e r s h i p  M e e t i n g s  

 

General Membership Meeting, March 6, 2018 

 

April 3, 2018 -  Charles Sobczak, author of the book “Living Gulf Coast.” 

May 1, 2018 -  Mark Cagle, Manager, Cape Coral Parks and Recreation. 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 

• Prior to the arrival of Europeans, 
there were many groups of indige-
nous peoples in what is now Florida.  

• The Calusa were a major tribe cen-
tered on the Caloosahatchee River, 
and dominant  over other tribes in 
SW Florida. 

• By the end of the 18th century, most 
of these groups  had died out due to 
disease, warfare, and enslavement. 

• Some survivors migrated to Cuba, 
Mexico, and Louisiana when the 
Spanish ceded Florida to England. 

• Today, the only federally recognized 
tribes in Florida are the Seminole and 
the Miccosukee, 4,000  in number. 

  Guest Speakers for Upcoming Membership Meetings 
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N R C  S p o n s o r e d  A c t i v i t i e s  

Singles Pool Party Pot-Luck  
Dinner 

Saturday, April 14th 

Join us at 5 p.m. 

RSVP to Courtney.a.Blanchard@gmail.com or  

Donna Milbee at MilbeeD@ymail.com for details.  

                       
 No signup is required 

                          Single players are welcome 
                            Beginners are encouraged 

                            Breakfast is available.   
                                            

Come join us for some 
casual fun and fellowship. 

 

Your blood donations to our local 
Blood Center SAVES LIVES right 

here... IN OUR COMMUNITY ! 

  LEE HEALTH Needs Your Help 

 
 

 

 

Wednesday, April 18th 

7:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. at the Yacht 

Club 
 

PLEASE, reserve a donation time by calling 

Barbara Walter, 239-541-9000 

Every Wednesday from  1-3 p.m. and                                    

3 -5 p.m.  

at Veterans Park, 4140 Coronado  

No skill required!  Play for free!  The NRC has paid the court fees! 

Open to all NRC members.  Single players are always welcome.   

More info?  Contact Robin at 239-541-7201 (fabartz@yahoo.com) 

 
At Bowland,  42 Mid Cape Terrace  

For the New NRC Members who Joined in April… YOU’RE INVITED! 

 

New Members’ Social   

Monday, April 9th 
       6:30 - 8:30  pm   

Join us at the home of Diane Nelson to 
enjoy a snack and refreshment,  while 
meeting other new members and some  

NRC board members.   

Please  RSVP to Diane Nelson at   

dnelson4520@ comcast.net                    
or phone  920-229-4745.   

 

Also, look for your invitation from 
Punchbowl via email.                                

This is a fun way to get to know the group you will be forming, and to get answers to any questions that you may have. 

Every Thursday morning   
Arrive at  9:15 am 

   Bowling starts at 
9:45 am 

Since the Ladies 

Luncheon doesn’t in-

clude the NRC men, a 

group of us meet at the  

House of Omelets, 900 

SW Pine Island Road, at 9 a.m. 

every second Tuesday of the 

month. Join us for good food, good 

companionship, and good conver-

sation.  

Men’s Breakfast is a long-standing 

tradition of the NRC, and provides 

the opportunity for a hearty and  

unsupervised meal among friends. 

We have a seat reserved for you. 

Contact your host, Chris Weeks, at 

239-339-7015, 

cjweeks1234@gmail.com 



 

 

Dixie Roadhouse 

 1023 SE 47th Terrace 

 239-541-7900 
 

Edison & Ford Winter Estates 

 2350 McGregor Blvd Fort Myers 

 239-334-7419 
  

Edward Jones—Brad Jessen 

 12016 Matlacha Blvd, Suite C 

 Matlacha Isles 239-283-2582 
 

Fins Seafood & Dive Bar 

 3422 Del Prado S 

 239-984-5449 
 

Florida Everblades 

 11000 Everblades Parkway, Estero 

 239-948-7825 Ext1500 
 

Fort Myers Miracle 

 14400 Six Mile Cypress Pkwy, FM 

 239-533-7671  
 

George’s Complete Auto Repair 

   4804 Coronado Parkway 

  239-542-1588 
 

GP Plumbing & Air Conditioning 

 jeremya@gppcorp.com 

 239-945-0126 
 

Hair Look Salon by Monica 

 South Cape Plaza  

 4720 SE 15th Avenue 

 239-541-9951 
 

Hooked Island Grill 

 4200 Pine Island Road NW 

 Matlacha 239-540-3463 
  

Ice Sssscreamin’ 

 520 Cape Coral Parkway E. 

 239-541-9100 
 

Karma and Coconuts 

  1112 SE 47th Terrace, Unit E 

  239-542-0424 
 

Lenny’s Grill & Subs 

 Coralwood, 2301 Del Prado 

 239-574-3360 
 

Lumpy’s Golf Store 

 11120 S Cleveland Avenue 

 Fort Myers 239-939-5235 
 

The Madd Hatter 

 730 SW 4th Street 

 239-242-0410 
  

Perk & Brew 

  1021 A Cape Coral Parkway E 

  239-542-6080 
 

Point 57 

 3522 Del Prado Boulevard, S. 

 239-471-7785 
 

Red Headed Witches 

 1910 Del Prado Boulevard S 

 239-573-6566 
 

 

Ron’s Airport Transportation 

 www.ronsairport.com 

 239-440-4859 or 877-428-0410 
 

Scooter’s Coffee 

1014 Del Prado Boulevard S 

239-673-9328 
 

Sunshine Jewelers 

 1924 Del Prado Boulevard S 

 239-424-8176 
 

Tammy Pangburn, LMT 

 Medical Massage Therapist 

 Located in Salon @ Club Square 

 239-634-4494 

 

Tello Jewelers 

 Bell Tower Shops, Fort Myers 

 239-271-3088 

 www.tellojewelers.com 
 

The Dek 

   4704 SE 15th Avenue 

  239-542-3745 

 

Aji Limon Peruvian Café 

 4643 Coronado Parkway 

 239-205-6587 
 

Annie’s Restaurant 

  814 SE 47th Street 

 239-945-3133 
 

Anthony’s on the Boulevard 

 1303 Del Prado Boulevard 

 239-257-2446 
 

BB’s Unique Cupcake Boutique and 

Custom Cakes 

 239-400-0099 
 

Bonefish Grill 

 900 SW Pine Island Road 

 239-574-1018 
 

Bowland 

  42 Mid Cape Terrace 

 239-772-1661 
 

Cape Cleaners 

 810 Cape Coral Parkway, E. 

 239-549-1740 
 

Cape Coral Edible Arrangements 

 2301 Del Prado Blvd. Unit 690 

 239-574-3784 
 

Creative Computer Solutions 

   4709 Coronado Parkway 

 239-541-5441 
 

Chloe & Isabel by Regina 

 reginak1230@gmail.com 

 816-352-3068 
    

Dolphin Express Car Wash             

   3826 Chiquita Blvd. South 

   239-541-9274 
 

Downtowner Car Wash 

 1009 Del Prado Blvd South    

  239-772-2277 
 

E l i t e  S u p p o r t e r s   

These local businesses have been most generous in their contributions to the New Resident Club.  Please 

patronize them and let them know we appreciate their support.  To ensure their continued support, please 

redeem gift certificates or coupons promptly. 
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S u p p o r t e r s  

10 Twenty-Five 

1025 Santa Barbara Boulevard 

239-829-0407 
 

Back Streets Sports Bar & Pizzeria 

915 SE 47th Terr. 

239-945-7555 
 

Blu Agave 

1404 Cape Coral Parkway E 

239-471-2075 

www.bluagavemexres.com 
 

Cannoli Italian Market 

4703 SW 16th Place 

239-800-3938 
 

City Subs 

4721 Vincennes 

239-471-0557 
 

Fantabulous Balloons & Décor 

4408 Del Prado Boulevard S 

239-603-1221 
 

Farmers Market-Cape Coral  

Club Square Lot  

Saturdays 8am-1pm 
 

Flip Flops Consignment Shop 

102 S. Cape Coral Parkway E 

239-984-5515 
 

Gusto Cucina Italiana 

229 Del Prado N, #15 

239-458-5900 
 

Hana Japanese Steakhouse &Sushi 

30 Hancock Bridge Parkway, #112 

239-573-1228 
 

Hurricane Grill & Wings 

756 SW Pine Island Road 

239-800-3141 
 

KJ's Fresh Grill 

10950 S. Cleveland Ave., Ft. Myers 

239-275-4745 
 

Metro Diner (opening soon) 

1625 Cape Coral Parkway E 

www.metrodiner.com 
 

Omelet Shop 

900 SW Pine Island Road 

239-673-7545 
 

Orange Theory Fitness 

11600 Gladiolus Drive, Unit 317 

Fort Myers, 239-243-0730 
 

Palmetto-Pine Country Club 

1940 SW 9th Court 

239-574-2141 
 

Papa Joe’s Italian Restaurant & Pizzeria 

814 E. Cape Coral Parkway 

239-945-1700 
 

Povia Paints 

1020 NE Pine Island Road 

239-458-5555 
 

Regions Bank 

1507 Cape Coral Parkway E 

239-945-1577 
 

Rusty’s Raw Bar and Grill 

4631 SE 10th Place 

239-360-8154  
 

South Cape Diner 

1215 Cape Coral Parkway E 

239-257-2183 
 

The “O” Bar 

304 Del Prado Boulevard S 

239-673-9003 
 

The Twisted Lobster 

1341 Del Prado Boulevard #1 

239-800-2879 
 

Yoga Fit  

1715 Cape Coral Parkway W 

239-443-4646 or 859-907-3290 
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 C a r d b o a r d  B o a t  R e g a t t a  

“Coulrophobia” is the fear of clowns. While seeing 

this group of NRC clowns is reason enough to devel-

op the phobia, we recommend you treat yourself by 

attending the Cardboard Boat Regatta on April 21st.  

Come on out and support the NRC entry, the CIRCUS TRAIN. We need your vote for the “People’s 

Choice” award, and we need your cheering to help us win the water races. This annual event is 

more fun than the proverbial barrel of monkeys.  Take some photos to prove to your friends 

and relatives that you belong to a club full of demented carnival rejects and clown wannabes. 

 

For the select group of fashionistas who have ordered this 
year’s official NRC cardboard boat T-shirt, the shirts will be 
distributed at the April 3rd general membership meeting.  

 

LATE BREAKING NEWS!!! A SECOND ORDER of shirts is 
now available! $15 each. For more information, or to beg for 
this last-minute chance to purchase, contact Nancy Montange 
at 734-368-6499, or faus@umich.edu. 
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 O p p o r t u n i t i e s  f o r  V o l u n t e e r i n g  

Are you interested in becoming more involved in our community?  Cape Coral and Lee County have many excellent 
charitable, non-profit, and civic organizations  that are in need of volunteers.  Here are a few that might match your 
interests and skills:  

The above are just three of the many opportunities available.  For more extensive lists of offerings, visit the 
following sites: 

City of Cape Coral  

www.capecoral.net/i_want_to1/volunteer.php#.WhGjMUqnGUl 
 

VolunteerMatch 

www.VolunteerMatch.com 
 

Lee County 

www.UnitedWayLee.org 

Cape Coral Animal Shelter - Currently under development, the Shelter will 
provide adoption services, medical care, education, and training for the pre-
vention of cruelty and abandonment of animals. A facility will soon be built 
near Sun Splash Water Park, providing a safe haven for animals until they are 
placed in qualified homes. Currently, volunteers are needed to raise funds and 
inform the public at the Shelter’s tent at the Cape’s Saturday Farmers’ Market. 

Contact Gloria Raso at Gloria@rasorealty.com, or call 239-800-9752. 

 

Cape Coral Caring Center - Founded in 1990 to serve the needs of our fellow 
citizens in Cape Coral. The Center’s goal is to help those in need maintain a 
suitable standard of living when facing short-term economic strain due to an 
unforeseen circumstance.  Services provided include provision of food, assis-
tance with electric bills, and referrals to other assistance agencies. Volunteers 
are needed for office work, intake activities, and food pantry operations. 

Contact: 239-945-1927. 

 

United Way Volunteer Center - The designated volunteer center for Lee and 
surrounding counties, working in collaboration with other agencies to promote 
projects, events, and initiatives. The Volunteer Center helps individuals to give, 
advocate, and volunteer. 

Contact: 239-433-2000. 
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The Cape Coral  

Caring  Center  
 

Provides critical assistance to those in 

need in Cape Coral.  Our New Resident 

Club is a major supporter, collecting food 

for the Center to help our fellow citizens 

maintain a suitable standard of living.   
 

Please bring your contributions of canned 

goods and  non-perishables to the NRC 

monthly meetings. 

Antique & Hot Rod Car Club 
 

239-574-8041 

hotchilirods@aol.com 

Q.    Holding the monthly meeting at 9:15 a.m. on a weekday morning makes my participation inconvenient. How about holding 

the meetings in the evening or on weekends? 
 

A. This has been considered periodically, but no better alternative meeting time has been identified. According to the recent 

survey of the membership, our Tuesday morning  meeting time is the best for the largest percentage of our members. 

 

Q.    My monthly group  is not very active.  We aren’t having many activities and those that are scheduled don’t really appeal to 

me and my partner. We are friendly with another couple who belong to a different monthly group, and we’ve attended a couple of 

their pot luck dinners. That group seems more to our liking.  Can we leave our group and join the other one? 
 

A. The NRC doesn’t keep track of who is active with each of our monthly groups, and your participation in another group’s activ-

ities is quite acceptable. Keep in mind that the NRC is a social organization and the reason for our existence is to encourage 

members to socialize and form friendships while participating in enjoyable activities. We would suggest that you discuss  

your dissatisfaction with your group’s leader and perhaps determine how to improve and energize your original group.  

 

Q. What is the origin of the term ”hat trick?”  
 

A. The term first appeared in 1858 in cricket, to describe H. H. Stephenson's taking three wickets with three consecu-
tive deliveries. Fans held a collection for Stephenson, and presented him with a hat bought with the proceeds. The 
term was used in print for the first time in 1865, and was eventually adopted by many other sports includ-
ing hockey, soccer, and water polo.  

 

 

We are an active club sponsoring “March in the Park,” 
supporting academic scholarships, and touring local 
venues of gardening interest. Meetings each month, 
with informative talks and socializing.  New members 
are always welcome.  

Contact  

Kathy Woodlock                                                            
239-242-6303 

Come Join our  JAZZ BAND 
We’re inviting NRC members & friends who would like to 

gather together to play/jam jazz to join the fun!  We are 

relaxed and focused on exploring the music.  This is not a 

high-pressure experience… come, jam, and have fun! 
 

    Contact Bill Moulton, 802-745-8631 or     

accbass62@gmail.com 

The Reel Angler’s 

Fishing club 
 

Meets every second Wednesday  
VFW Post 8463, 4709 SE 11th Place 

www.rafc.us for times 

Tarpon Hunters  

Fishing club 
 

Meets every third Thursday, 7:30 pm 
at the Yacht Club 

www.CapeCoralTarponHunters.com 
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For more information, contact Nancy Cohen at  CapeActivites@gmail.com 

M a m a  M i a !  

M i n i a t u r e  G o l f  

The Tropical Breeze Fun Park opened this brand new, deluxe miniature 
golf course last year.    The course is beautifully landscaped, with lots of 
fun layouts and alligator-free water features. Even though this course 
boasts the world’s longest  miniature golf hole, please leave your Big 
Bertha  and golf cart at home..  Instead, bring your friends, family, and 
caddy for a fun evening with your NRC friends. 

Tropical Breeze Fun Park 

 

 234 Santa Barbara Boulevard 

 Friday, April 13th 

 6 p.m. (‘ish) 

$9.50 per person                  
(pay on arrival) 

For more information, contact Nancy Cohen at  CapeActivites@gmail.com 

Friday, April 6th 

5:30 p.m. for Dinner 

7:30 p.m. for Show 

Broadway Palm Dinner Theater  - 1380 Colonial Boulevard, Fort Myers  

(The theater is on the right after crossing the Midpoint Bridge) 

 

Meet in the lobby to be seated. There are no tickets issued for this event. 

It’s an all-out Swedish invasion! Last 
month we had “Almost ABBA” at the Cape 
Cabaret. This month it’s “Mama Mia!” In 
May, get your tastebuds ready for the 
Cape Coral Lutfisk Festival. 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday

1 

 

 

Easter Sunday 

2 
Pickleball 

10 a.m. @ Camelot Park 
 

 

 

3   
General Membership 

Meeting 
9:15 a.m. @ Yacht Club 

 
 

Pickleball 
2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 

4 
Bocce

1-3 & 3-5 @ Veteran’s 
Park

 

Sunset Celebration
4 p.m. @ Yacht Club

8 

 

 

Orthodox Easter 

9      

Pickleball 
10 a.m. @ Camelot Park 

 

 
New Members’ Social 
6:30 p.m. @ Nelson’s 

10 
Men’s Breakfast 

9 a.m. @ House of    
Omelets 

 
 

Pickleball 
2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 

11 
 

Bocce
1-3 & 3-5 @ Veteran’s 

Park

15 16 
 

Pickleball 
10 a.m. @ Camelot Park 

17      Casino Bus Trip 
7 a.m. @ Coralwood Mall 

 

Pickleball 
2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 

 

Tax Day 

18 
Blood Drive

Morning @ Yacht Club
Bocce

1-3 & 3-5 @ Veteran’s 
Park

22 
Cocktails on the Cape 

5 p.m. @ Point 57 

 

 

23 

 
Pickleball 

10 a.m. @ Camelot Park 

24 

 
Pickleball 

2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 

25         Bocce
1-3 & 3-5 @ Veteran’s 

Park
 

Murder Mystery Dinner 
Train

5:45 p.m. @ Fort Myers

29 
 

Miracle Baseball Game 
4 p.m. @ Hammond      

Stadium 

30 
 

Pickleball 
10 a.m. @ Camelot Park 

 

National Honesty 
Day 

  

18 

 

 

Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Bocce 
5 @ Veteran’s 
Park 

Sunset Celebration 
4 p.m. @ Yacht Club 

5 
Bowling 

9:45 a.m.  @ Bowland 
 

Cardboard Boat Build 
1-4 p.m. @ Olsen’s 

6 
Pickleball 

2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 
Mama Mia! 

5:30 p.m. @ Broadway 
Palm 

7 

 

 

Last Day of         
Passover 

Bocce 
5 @ Veteran’s 
Park 

12 
Bowling 

9:45 a.m.  @ Bowland 
 

Cardboard Boat Build 
1-4 p.m. @ Olsen’s 

13      Pickleball 
2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 

 

Miniature Golf 
6 p.m. @ Tropical Breeze 

 

Friday the 13th 

14 
Singles Pool Party 
5 p.m. @ The Pool 

 

National Dolphin 
Day 

Blood Drive 
Morning @ Yacht Club 

Bocce 
5 @ Veteran’s 
Park 

19          
Bowling 

9:45 a.m.  @ Bowland 
 

Ladies’ Luncheon 
Noon @ Blu Agave 

 

Cardboard Boat Build 
1-4 p.m. @ Olsen’s 

20 
Pickleball 

2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 
 

 

21 
Cardboard Boat  Regatta 
11 a.m. @ Four Freedoms 

Bocce 
5 @ Veteran’s 
Park 

 
Murder Mystery Dinner 

Train 
5:45 p.m. @ Fort Myers 

26 
Bowling 

9:45 a.m.  @ Bowland 
 
 

27 
Pickleball 

2 p.m. @ Camelot Park 
 

Arbor Day 

28 

Dinner Dance 

5:30 @ Yacht Club 

  zs  
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A p r i l  D i n n e r  D a n c e  

Sign up at the Yacht Club, or online at CapeCoralNewResident.com, or by email to Cherie Perine at  CMPerine@comcast.net  

Luau Buffet 

Band: “Stolen Fruit” 

$25 per person 

Wear your favorite Beach or 

Luau attire such as nice shorts, 

slacks, Capris, casual sundress, 

Hawaiian Shirt 

(Grass skirts optional) 

Saturday, April 28th 

5:30 p.m. Doors Open 

6 p.m. Dinner 

6:30 - 10 p.m. Dancing 
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H a r d  R o c k  C a s i n o  B u s  T r i p  

C o c k t a i l s  o n  t h e  C a p e  

 The NRC  has visited the Hard Rock Casino in Hollywood Florida several times before, but we 
haven’t yet managed to carry off all the casino’s cash and valuables . This time we hope to win 
enough to finally empty their vault  and have them acknowledge that  “the NRC Rules.” Your help 
is requested to haul the treasure back to Cape Coral. 

Tuesday, April 17th. We leave Coralwood Mall promptly at 7:00 a.m. 

We will arrive back at the mall at about 5:30 - 6 p.m. 

The Seminole Tribe’s Hard Rock Casino is a 140,000 square foot facility with 2,000 slots and over 
100 live table games, guaranteeing you will find the game of your choice. Winning money hand 
over fist can create an appetite, so you may also want to try one of their restaurants or the poolside 
bar. There are smoke-free areas as well as lounges and shops to make your day memorable.  

We will travel by climate-controlled 
motor coach (equipped with a rest 

room). Relax and enjoy the trip. 

$35 per person gives you 
transportation as well as $20 
credit for play at the casino. 

Space is limited.  Sign-up at the General Membership Meeting or online at CapeCoralNewResident.com.    For more information, contact 
Nancy Cohen at  CapeActivites@gmail.com 

 

Sunday, April 22nd 

5 -  8 p.m. 

3522 Del Prado Boulevard S. 

This is one of Cape Coral’s premiere restaurants -  with a welcoming 
ambience and a superb kitchen.  

Point 57 is normally closed on Sundays, but is opening JUST FOR US!  

We will have the entire restaurant to ourselves, so everyone can attend.  

Be sure to recognize the staff and servers; they are coming in on their 
day off to  host our soiree. 

No reservations are necessary. Just come and enjoy! 

For more information, contact Nancy Cohen at  CapeActivites@gmail.com 
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M i r a c l e  B a s e b a l l  

M u r d e r  M y s t e r y  T r a i n  

This is a unique activity that will satisfy your desire to travel, eat well, and participate in the theater.  
Presented by the Seminole Gulf Railroad, you will board the train in Fort Myers and travel north to 
Punta Gorda, returning to Fort Myers for a total trip of 3 1/2 hours. Enroute, a live murder mystery 
show will be presented while a superb five-course dinner is prepared  on board. You will be asked to 
solve the crime. 

There are, however, enduring questions that remain unanswered: How does this railroad manage to 
stay in business when every trip involves a murder?  Does the Seminole Gulf management know 
they’re losing employees and passengers on each trip?  Why doesn’t the County Sheriff stop this 
continuing crime wave?  And, what kind of backgrounding is done on the railroad’s employees? 

Seminole Gulf Railroad 
2805 Colonial Boulevard, Fort Myers 

Space is limited.  Sign-up at the General Membership Meeting  or online at  CapeCoralNewResident.com.    For more information, 
contact Nancy Cohen at CapeActivites@gmail.com 

“A hot dog at the game  

beats roast beef at the 

Ritz.” 

....Humphrey Bogart     

Sunday, April 29th  at 4 p.m. 
    Gates open at  3 p.m. 

Hammond Stadium 
    14100  6 Mile Cypress Parkway, Fort Myers 

We have a GREAT deal on this activity.  Our reserved seating is in the private, shaded Terrace area between 

home plate and first base. Cool breezes and ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT hamburgers, hot dogs, chips, cookies, pota-

to salad, corn on the cob, lemonade, and water through the 6th inning! You won’t find a better bargain for 

such a great evening of fun and excitement. 

$27 per person 

Space is limited.  Sign-up at the General Membership Meeting  or online at  CapeCoralNewResident.com.    For more information, 
contact Nancy Cohen at  CapeActivites@gmail.com 

Wednesday, April 25th 

We board promptly at 5:45 p.m. 

$80 per person, which includes tax and gratuity 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Margarita Madness has been busy 
the last thirty days and its looks like 
they will be busy for the next thirty 
as well  

The February Pot Luck was at Tami 
and Lori’s house and it was a great 
success. The theme was bite sized 
food and we had a huge selection. 
Good attendance and fun had by all. 
The March Pot Luck was held at Bert 
and Kathy’s house. Bert dazzled eve-
ryone with his grill expertise. Again a 
great turnout and a lot of fun. 

Gayle and David are heading off to 
the Bahamas at about the end of the 
month to celebrate their 19th wed-
ding anniversary.  Congrats and 
hope they have a great time. 

Big congratulations go out to Bert 
and Kathy for 39 years of marital 
bliss. Our hopes for many more. 

Ron and Ginny are heading out on a 
Panama Cruise and are due back in 
time to host the April Pot Luck. We 
hope they have a great time. 

Nancy Harmon has volunteered to be 
the 1st Vice President on the up-
coming Board 102 and husband Ste-
ve has volunteered to the Public Re-
lations Chair.  Lots of thanks to them 
both for stepping up to keep this 
good thing we have going. 

Bob and Cindy are heading out to 
Switzerland, Germany and Paris on a 
River Cruise. Sure to be a good time. 

As you can see it looks like 
March/April are traveling months for 
Margarita Madness this year. We 
expect them all to have fun and are 
looking forward to all of the stories 
at the April Pot Luck.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

No report this month 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Life is better in flip flops… on the 
golf course, in the boat, at a ladies’ 
luncheon, hanging out by the pool, 
having friends over for pizza, getting 
together for a shopping spree, play-
ing games, enjoying a pot luck, and 
sharing stories.  

Running into a friend while out shop-
ping used to be rare, but now we 
have to plan for extra time because 
it’s a given that there will be some-
body we run into whom we know 
and just have to stop and chat. 

With all of this friendship therapy, 
sun therapy and happiness therapy 
one would think there would be a 
premium or a co-pay for it all. But 
the only out-of-pocket expenses for 
us are our smiles and heartfelt joy. 
What a deal!! 

Life is great for us because the NRC 
brought us together. Thank you, 
NRC. 

 

 

 

 

 

Another fun filled month for the 
Twisted Turtles. Ladies continue to 
enjoy the Ladies Luncheon and have 
been pretty lucky winning the raffle.  

A few of the gents escape for an 
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hour or so at the men's breakfast.  

Our new Hand and Foot card night 
has proven a favorite with some 
folks joining from other groups. Alt-
hough a bit competitive, it's all for 
the fun and socializing.  

Thanks to the NRC a few members 
are enjoying bocce.  

This month we also had a few mem-
bers attend a charity concert to fight 
domestic violence. 

Additionally, we had two members 
head north to visit family and friends 
only to be caught in the Noreaster. 
Welcome home.  

And of course, we have members 
helping build the NRC cardboard 
boat.  

Lastly, we enjoy our monthly birth-
day bash. Birthday necklaces for the 
birthday ladies and gents are greatly 
appreciated.   

 

Well, we made it through another 
winter; sub-zero temperatures, and 
several Nor'easters (with more snow 
than we can handle). Whew! Oh... 
No... Wait……. That wasn't us, 
those were our friends to the North.  
(There were actually a few cold days 
and we just call it winter.) 

There was an awful lot to do in the 
Cape last month.  There were sever-
al Owls spotted at the Barbara B. 
Mann. A visit by stand-up comedian 
Paula Poundstone had the audience 
laughing all night. It was a great 
show.  The annual Strawberry Festi-
val in Plant City was a destination for 
some of our Owl friends. With a 
brand new stadium that can accom-
modate over 10,000 people each 
show was either sold-out or nearly 
sold-out for each performer. Some 

Paradise      

Parrots 

July 2016 

Reporter — Bridgette Bonatsos 

Bad Buoys & 

Nauti Gulls 

August 2016 

Reporter — Michele McKay 

The Happy Owls 

October 2016 

Reporter — Sue Ford 

Twisted Turtles 

September 2016 

Reporter — Sharon Victor 

Margarita 

Madness 

May/June 2016 

Reporter — Cindy Olsen 
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of those performers included Reba 
McEntire, Josh Turner, Trace Atkins, 
Brad Paisley and even Englebert 
Humperdink. With two shows a day, 
and different performers at each 
show, there was a little something for 
everyone. 

Cocktails on the Cape, Bowling, Boc-
ce, Golf and Ladies luncheon are also 
activities that are keeping our Owls 
busy. If anyone is bored in the Cape, 
they're not looking for things to do. 
There is always something to do. In 
fact, sometimes it's hard to juggle so 
many activities. Life in Paradise is 
good! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another amazing month in paradise!  
During our 80-plus degree weather 
stretch, several Get Goes enjoyed a 
beach day at Boca Grande – the 
weather could not have been more 
perfect!  Kathy and Bob B. organized 
a Get Goes Trivia Group held at 
Nemo’s each Friday.  We won first 
place (and a free pizza) during our 
second try – a very knowledgeable 
group welcomes other Get Goes to 
join us! 

March 2018 included several monthly 
Get Goes gatherings: Bunco was 
hosted by Jamie B., always a fun and 
competitive event!  Jamie also orga-
nized our Ladies Luncheon held at 
LaCorte Bistro and was enjoyed by 
twelve Get Goes in a beautiful court-
yard setting.  Our monthly bookclub 
meeting was hosted by Marti and 
Pamela.  We discussed The Whole 
Town’s Talking by Fannie Flagg, and 
enjoyed the usual book-inspired con-
versations. 

Happy Easter ALL! 
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While Spring has finally arrived for 
our friends in the north, the Sunset-
ters have continued to enjoy the 
beautiful weather with many visiting 
friends and family members to our 
households.  Thank you, Kim, for the 
lovely ladies luncheon at Point 57.  
The Sunsetter girls enjoyed them-
selves and walked away with great 
raffle prizes. 

Nancy Fellows has started a Mah 
Jongg study group. We are all rook-
ies learning together and anyone is 
welcome who wants to join. 

Our March pot luck dinner was host-
ed again by John & Terry Stevens.  
Their gracious hospitality is greatly 
appreciated.  Many of our members 
were lucky winners of scratch-off 
lottery tickets in our Shamrock Bingo 
game.  We are proud of John to be 
representing the Sunsetters on the 
board again as treasurer. 

This month many of our ladies at-
tended a fashion show luncheon. 
Thank you, Angie, for organizing the 
event. 

Congratulations to Brian & Judy 
Heiser on the birth of their grandson. 
We are sad to see them depart in the 
near future for their planting season 
on the farm.  

 

 

 

 

Nash is here!  Doug and Linda Mill-
inger are grandparents!  They are 
also snowbirds , but made it to the 
dance before heading to the frozen 
tundra of the north.  

Judy and Denny,  Brad and Cherie, 
Tish & Tony, Rick and Susan, and 
Gamini all made it, too, &  had a 

blast! 

Rick Robinson made a whirlwind tour 
of Missouri and Tennessee (2800 
miles) to visit relatives.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hosting family and friends was once 
again a big theme for Rock the Boat-
ers in March.  Visitors were happy to 
take advantage of our relatively idyllic 
climate and escape the crazy cycle of 
bomb cyclones (or Nor’easters as we 
always called ‘em until the weather 
pundits on TV re-educated us.)  Sit-
ting on the beach in shorts and flip-
flops and sipping a tropical drink ap-
parently trumps shoveling several 
feet of the white stuff in muk-luks and 
mittens. 

Still in the mood for good drinks and 
food, Rock the Boaters continued to 
get together to imbibe and nosh, both 
at the local eateries and in each oth-
ers’ homes.  We enjoyed a wonderful 
Spanish-themed pot luck dinner this 
month centered around paella, tapas, 
and lots of other goodies.  We all 
headed home stuffed to the gills and 
renewing our pledges to hit the gym 
... starting next week of course.  A 
group of Rock the Boaters also at-
tended the Sounds of Jazz and Blues 
event at Tarpon Point and enjoyed a 
night of terrific music as well as great 
food and drink while watching the sun 
settle into the water of Glover Bight.  
Music and food are always better on 
the waterfront. 

Several of our members attended the 
Gathering of the Giants event hosted 
by the Cape Coral RSeaHawks radio 
control club, one of the largest and 
most active RC clubs in the US.  This 
annual event brings together skilled 
radio control airplane fliers from all 

The GetGoes 

November 2016 

Reporters — Pamela Neubert 

 Sheila Nutter 

Sunsetters 

December 2016 

Reporter — Chris Danley 

Rock the Boat 

             March/April 2017 

          Reporter— Scott Cruzen 

Pelican Briefs 

 January 2017 

Reporter — Cheryl Perine 
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across Florida and neighboring 
states to showcase the biggest and 
most elaborate model airplanes and 
helicopters with flight demonstra-
tions and mock air battles.  Weather 
was perfect as everything from 
World War I biplanes to turbine-
powered jets tore up the skies over 
north Cape Coral.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No report this month. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The cold month of March did little 
to curtail the activities of the Cape 
Corruptibles.  Garry Chalmers and 
his Lee county men’s tennis team 
won the men’s tennis league.  Ru-
mor has it the our sweet-smiling 
Garry is one hell of a competitor.  
Sue Jackson has taken to playing 
pickleball.  In her spare time, she 
did plant a butterfly garden which 
everyone is anxious to see.  Many  
in the group got together to do a 
little celebrating at the Irish fest.  In 
addition, Judy Rosenberg and her 
S/O, Dave, hosted a wonderful pot-
luck at their home.  

Marty and Gary continue to have 
non- stop company...is that why the 
toilet backed up and flooded their 
whole house?  Ruth Locke is recov-
ering after a fall injured her back. 

Two of our Corruptibles are about 
to finish their time as board volun-
teers.  Carol Chalmers has gra-

ciously volunteered her Saturdays 
working at the Farmer’s market re-
cruiting new members to the New-
comer’s Club.   

Judy Desch has been in charge of 
putting on some great dances.  She 
may be a glutton for punishment, as 
she has volunteered to be the new 
Hospitality Chair.  In addition, Nora 
Hoover will take over as chairperson 
of the ladies’ luncheons. 

So, as you can see, time is flying 
by, and it is hard to believe our 
group will soon be a year old!  

 

 

 

 

 

No report this month. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another busy month with members 
carpooling to watch the Minnesota 
Twins play the Boston Red Sox and 
the New York Yankees in spring 
training baseball games and the 
Everglades versus The Icemen 
hockey game at the Germain Arena. 
Geckos were also well represented 
at Hurricane Grill & Wings for cock-
tails and a few members attended 
the Night at the Oscars dance. As 
usual, a large group attended the 
Ladies' Luncheon. 

The potluck was a rousing success 
hosted by Mary Juza and Terrell Ott. 
Look for the pictures in this news-
letter of the St. Patrick's Day revel-
ers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Latituders had their monthly potluck 
on March 22, graciously hosted by 
Joan Conochan and Joseph Takacs. 
Seventeen of us feasted on food fit 
for a cold night: chili, lasagna and 
other hearty goodies.  

We also braved the March cool-
down for pickleball, euchre, ABBA at 
Cape Cabaret, the Ladies Luncheon 
and both NRC baseball games.  

The April potluck will be hosted by 
Mary and Larry Bauer.  

 

 

 

 

 

The Coastal Boomers met on March 
17th for some St. Patrick’s Day fun. 
A huge thank you to Michael Mitch, 
who had beautiful tote bags made 
for us with our Coastal Boom-
ers name on them!  Big, roomy can-
vas with a zipper! For those who did 
not attend the March potluck, there 
is one waiting for you! Please see 
Betty at the general meeting 
on April 3. Or, let her know if you 
want to pick up yours at her house. 
Thanks again to Pam and Maggie 
for the awesome name badges. We 
love them! 

Our April potluck will be at the home 
of Glenna and Jerry Tack on April 7. 
Check your PunchBowl invitation for 
details. Hope to see you there! 

If you are a Coastal Boomer and 
have anything you would like to be 
included in the monthly news re-
port, please email me 
at mbdifazio@gmail.com or reach 
me by mobile at 918-808-8096. 

Dancing  

Dolphins 
 

May/June 2017 

Reporter—Corinne Rinaldi 

Galloping 

Geckos 

November 2017 

Reporter -  Bunny McGee 

Cape          

Corruptibles 

July/August 2017 

Reporter—Marty Franssen 

Seas the Days 

September/October 2017 

Reporter—Nancy Finnegan 

 Coastal  

Boomers 

January 2018 

Reporter -  Barb DiFazio 

Latitude  

Adjustment 

December 2017 

Reporter -  Mary Bauer 
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March has flown by very quickly for 
our group.  Between all of the NRC 
events that take place, Mixed Nuts 
events, and company coming to vis-
it, it’s been hectic! 

Thanks to Jim and Karen for hosting 
our March potluck.  If you didn’t get 
to go...it was lots of fun!  The next 
potluck will be hosted by Mike and 
Deb on April 9 from 6-8.  They 
scheduled this early in the month to 
catch folks before they flew back 
North for the summer.  Cath and 
Dave have volunteered for May - 
date to be decided later. 

Patty Lucey has been kind enough to 
set up our group on Facebook. 
Thank you  This a great way to com-
municate with other Mixed Nuts and 
will hopefully keep people in touch. 
Please sign on and join in ! 

I am ordering name tags.  They will 
be $10 each.  You can give or mail 
me , JoAnn Craig, a check. OR  If 
you hand me cash, please put in an 
envelope with your name so I don’t 
forget who gave it to me.  If you can 
do that by or at the next potluck, It 
would be appreciated.  I will send the 
names over in the next few days 
then it will only be about a week till 
they are ready! 

Looking forward to a fun April… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sandy Bottoms is the “youngest” 
group to join NRC. Our first social 
meeting was hosted at the home of 
Diane Nelson and attended by NRC 
Board Members who provided our 
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“young” group with a first taste of 
NRC  fun, food, and drink. 

Thanks to  Bonnie Brannigan and 
Jerry Rabel who were brave enough 
to host our first pot luck on March 
21st. This fun night provided an op-
portunity to get to know one anoth-
er. We’re also assured that future 
pot lucks will be delicious since 
Sandy Bottoms know how to cook! 
NRC Board Member Bob Pruiett at-
tended to facilitate our first business 
meeting where Susan Aten agreed to 
serve as the first group leader, and I, 
as group reporter. With several great 
suggestions for names, Sandy Bot-
toms won the vote. We thank Chris 
Marshall for volunteering her daugh-
ter, a graphic artist, to help design 
our logo. 

Sandy Bottoms members have al-
ready attended several March NRC 
functions, including the Historical 
Society Tour at Cultural Park, the 
Ladies Luncheon at Point 57  (There 
were lots of door prizes at the lunch-
eon!), the ABBA tribute band and 
dinner at Cape Cabaret, and Wednes-
day Bocce games at Veteran’s Park. 

We look forward to our April pot luck 
at the home of Roseann and Frank 
Conforte on April 18th. 

Our great leader, Susan, has already 
started a Facebook page exclusively 
for Sandy Bottoms. Be sure to go on 
FB and request to join this closed 
Sandy Bottoms FB group. Hopefully 
this will help keep us connected as 
we build friendships and enjoy many 
new adventures together!  

 

 

 

 

 

Our group is a network of singles 
from all of the current NRC Groups 
as well as Graduates.  Our primary 
purpose is to be an avenue for single 

men and women in the NRC to meet 
other singles with similar inter-
ests.  At our monthly Singles' So-
cial  we gather with friends, greet 
new faces and make plans.  

A couple of dozen braved the coldest 
day in Cape Coral to attend our March 
Irish Picnic in the Park. There was the 
usual mountain of food on the tables, 
as well as Bocce in the 
grass, Pickleball on the Court and 
Farkle under the Pavillion. If you're 
wondering about some of those activ-
ities you should check out the April 
Social where we may even Farkle in 
the pool. April 14th Courtney 
Blanchard will host a Pool Party Pot 
Luck at his home. RSVP Courtney. 
a.blanchard@gmail.com for details. 

We Singles also like to play dominos, 
euchre, pickleball, bocce, bowl and 
dance!  Here are some upcoming 
activities this month:  Let's have an-
other large turnout for the NRC 
Dance! Request Singles as your seat-
ing preference and join the fun! There 
has been a fun gathering of folks for 
St. Patty's Trolley Crawl, Dancing at 
the Dixie and Cape Cabaret. Dave 
Taggart will again host a night of 
dancing April 18th at Cape Cabaret. 
RSVP dtaggart40@gmail. com to save 
a seat at the table which fills up fast. 
Dave also orchestrated a "Chinese 
Picnic" on his lanai for the 20 "early 
birds" who watch the Facebook page. 

There will be a "doggie dinner" April 
26th at 6 PM at Big Blue Brewery. We 
had 26 Singles, the largest turnout 
ever, in March. 

SAVE THE DATE: On May 12th Diana 
Simpson will host a Singles' Social. 

Other fun activities are in the 
works so watch the private Singles 
Facebook page: "NRC Single Mingle." 
Facebook Group is a  great source of 
activities to join throughout the 
month.  If you would like to be invited 
into the Facebook group or have any 
questions regarding our activities 

Singles Group 

Reporter — Donna Milbee 

milbeed@ymail.com 

  Sandy  

  Bottoms 

March 2018 

Reporter -  Billie Jean Hubert 

 

Mixed Nuts 

  February 2018 

Reporter -  JoAnn Craig 
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please email me,  milbeed@ymail. 
com or Tom Robert, tom@tomrobert. 
com 

SINGLES' SOCIAL - POOL PARTY 
POTLUCK on Saturday, April 14th, at 
5 p.m.  BYOB & snack to share & 
pool games.  

 

 

 

 

 

A group of us get together most 
Wednesdays for a round of golf and a 
couple for cold ones at the 19th hole. 
We play all local courses in Fort My-
ers and Cape Coral.  

There is an NRC golf outing every 
Tuesday that is organized by Bev 
Cramer. This would be good for the 
beginners as well as those who only 
want to play nine holes. Her email 
address is bvcramer@yahoo.com.  

You can contact me to get on the list 
for other golfing adventures at frank-
rado51@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

Come join us! We explore area neigh-
borhoods, parks and beaches, with 
breaks for food and refreshments.  
Join us for a slower-paced journey 
through SWFL on two wheels.  

Contact me at 734-476-8856, or 
email appelden@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

MOTORCYCLE; 'moder,sik(e)l  
NOUN:  a two or 3 -wheeled vehicle 

that is powered by a motor and has 
no pedals.  

Why would someone ride something 
like that? Come to a meeting and find 
out! The CC Ryders planning/pot luck 
monthly meeting is always held at a 
member’s home on the 2nd Wednes-
day of each month. April's meeting is 
scheduled for April 11 at 6 pm.  

March's planning/pot luck was a little 
different. Although it was in the even-
ing, it was a brunch, with breakfast 
and lunch foods. 34 members attend-
ed enjoying the chatter and discuss-
ing the ride schedule for the upcom-
ing months as summer starts to ap-
proach and some members head 
back to the many places we come 
from.   

Trying to identify the CC Ryders? Not 
only are we from many occupations 
and backgrounds, but. like Cape Coral 
itself, we come from all parts of the 
United States and Canada. CC Ry-
ders  has members from Maine, 
Ohio, California, North Carolina, Mich-
igan, Minnesota, New Jersey, Toronto 
CA., New York, Kansas, and (yes) 
even Florida. This month we wel-
comed a couple new members from 
Alabama. You probably know some of 
us already.  

On Feburary 25 one of the largest 
groups to participate in a ride - 15 
bikes, 28 people - went to Boca 
Grande for lunch at South Beach Bar 
and Grill. Afterwards, some walked 
the beach while others stayed and 
enjoyed the day. 

A couple of members trailered their 
bikes to Daytona bike week. From the 
report we got, "whatever happened 
there stayed there." 

March rides included a trip of five 
bikes and eight members to Lake 
June in Winter near Lake Placid and a 
lunch at Jason’s 

The end of March we have a ride 
scheduled to Solomon’s Castle. Some 
members have been to it several 

times, an indication of how nice it 
is.  It has been suggested, with some 
interest, that we take a long ride in 
September to the Bikes,  Blues, and 
BBQ event in the Ozarks of Arkansas.  

Every Monday at 9 a.m. some of the  
CC Ryder men meet for breakfast at 
Mel's Diner on Pine Island Road. Stop 
by and look for a group of great-
looking guys; that will be the men of 
the CCR. 

Ten women of the CC Ryders enjoyed 
lunch at Fish Tales in Cape Coral, in-
dulging in unique foods and conver-
sation. They're always looking to 
schedule another different and enter-
taining lunch.  Why not join them?  

To show that we are not just all about 
bikes a group of the CCR members 
are planning to see Rockin in Para-
dise on March 24th at the Tiki Hut at 
Dolphin Key in the Cape. 

We are always interested in YOU, if 
you are interested in us.  We even 
have several members who don't 
ride.  Call or email Rick Wise today 
at 207-772-1800 or email 
RickW@insds.com.  

You can also check us out on Face-
book at CC Ryders. It’s a closed 
group, but we'll hook you up at your 
request. 

Always Ride Safe, and we ask you to 
please be aware of us as you drive 
around Southwest Florida!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pickleball group has been steadi-
ly growing.  We play at 9 a.m. on 
Mondays, 2 p.m. Tuesdays, and 2 
p.m. Fridays at Camelot Park. No 
need to contact anyone; just show 
up.   

The Golfers  
Reporter — Frank  
       Radochonski 

frankrado51@gmail.com 

CC Ryders           

      Reporter—Tony     
Matusicky 

      anthemauction@att.net 

  Scooter Group 

     Reporter — Dennis Appel  

     appelden@yahoo.com 

      Pickleball 
       Group 
     Reporters— Sue Jackson  
      Susan Corrigan 
  
     suejnml@yahoo.com 
  susancorrigan81@gmail.com 



 

 

Serving the needs of the Cape Coral community. 

meets  Every first Thursday  at 5 p.m.  

at Perkins Restaurant, 1502 Cape Coral Parkway 

  and Every third Thursday  

at First United Methodist Church, 4118 Coronado  

 

New Members and Lions from up North are always welcome.  

Local Club President is Judy Moulton (61dreams@gmail.com) 

Kiwanis Club of Cape Coral 
Giving back to the community 

Accepting gently used furniture, appliances, 
and clothing. Volunteers needed. 

Free furniture pick-up: 239-542-2849 

www.mycapecoralkiwanis.org 
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We also have an email list of 
"beginning" pickleball players so that 
our Pickleballers can get a game 
together whenever they like. 

Come on out and join us!! For more 
info and to get on the email list, con-
tact either of us. 

 

 

 

 

 

Kayaking has been exciting this past 
month.  Lots of fun animal sight-
ings.  We saw a bald eagle, some of 
the last manatees for the season and 
we got dive-bombed by some 
ducks.  Oh, and some wild kayakers 
as well.  

Hopefully we will have a large outing 
to report on next month.  
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For March we had a lovely time at 
our meeting at Karen’s beautiful 
home.  We looked out over the lake 
and had as lively and in-depth dis-
cussion as always.  Then afterward, 
we sat with some treats and coffee 
and got to know more about each 
other.  Thank you Karen for gra-
ciously inviting us into your home. 

Our next meeting is April 13 back at 
Karen’s office building:  1222 SE 
47th Street from 9:00 to 10:00 
a.m. .  The book is The Hidden Life 
of Trees: What They Feel, How They 
Communicate, by Peter Wohlleben.    

Happy reading! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION NRC MEMBERS WHO 
HAVE CALLED OHIO HOME PAST 
AND PRESENT:  

A new social group has been estab-
lished.  Called the OHIO BUCKEYES, 
our purpose is to meet new friends 
with the common ground of OHIO. 

TO JOIN:  Either go on line 
to ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com, sign 
up at the General Meeting, or call 
Linda Nusser @ 417-739-2130. 

Our group enjoyed another social 
gather at FINS.  Twenty-six of us en-
joyed, drinks, dinner, stories and 
laughter, mixed with a little trivia. 

With MLB upon us, we have some 
fun activities planned!  NORTH VS 
SOUTH........Cleveland Indians vs Cin-
cinnati Reds.  Indoors in Cape Coral, 
of course!  Date, time, and placed will 
be announced on our website.   

Another surprise game day is also 
being planned! 

 

   Book Club 

     Reporter — Kathy Fannon 

      fannonjk157@gmail.com 

   Kayak Group 

     Reporter — Robert Pruiett 

     rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com 

   Ohio Buckeyes 

     Reporters — Traci Chepeus,                                 

Linda Nusser, Susan Oliver     

ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com 

 

Since 1868, 

millions of 

Americans 

have joined the 

Elks.            

Find out why! 
 

Elks serve the community of 

Cape Coral. 

We welcome and encourage 

new members. Join us! 

Contact Rich at 239-322-0480 

“We make a living by what 

we get, we make a life by 

what we give.” 

...Sir Winston Churchill 
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Welcome to Cape 
Coral, your own slice 

of Paradise!   
 

 In 1967 the New Resident Club 

of Cape Coral was established 

by Helen Peck as a way to give 

newcomers the opportunity to 

exchange ideas and form friend-

ships. The tradition continues 

today in this, our 50th year. 

Membership is open to anyone 

who has resided in Cape Coral 

for three years or less.  If you’ve 

been here longer than that, you 

can still join the NRC; every 

September is “open enrollment” 

for all residents, regardless of 

meetings, activities and events, as 

well as continuing your group activi-

ties with other Club members.   

 

The NRC holds a general 
meeting at 9:15 am on the 

first Tuesday of each month at 
the Yacht Club.    

 

Please join us at the general meet-

ing for coffee and a light snack, 

and get acquainted with the most 

dynamic social group in the Cape. 

We welcome you! 

 

For additional information, visit the NRC 
website at: 

www.capecoralnewresident.com,  
or contact  Robert Pruiett, 512-923-9886 

Welcoming Newcomers for 50 Years 

length of residency. The two-

year membership fee is $45 

per person.    
 

Everyone joining will be mem-

bers of a group consisting of 

those starting that month.  

Commonly the groups number 

two to three dozen.  Each  

group holds its own activities 

as well as participating in 

events held by the NRC as a 

whole.   

After two years of  NRC mem-

bership,  you will “matriculate” 

with your group to become a 

graduate member.  You are 

still in the NRC and, as a grad-

uate, strongly encouraged to 

continue to attend all NRC 

Refer a friend to the NRC. Our members are the best recruiters of great new candidates. 

Welcome to our March group, herein and forever more to be known as the “Sandy Bottoms!” 

We welcome our March group, herein and forever more to be known as the “Sandy Bottoms!” 


